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 NALCON 7677

PAPER MILL SLIMICIDE 

MICROBIOLOGICAL CONTROL CHEMICAL 

SOLUTION

COMMERCIAL

DANGER

POISON     CORROSIVE

CORROSIVE TO EYES 
SKIN IRRITANT AND DERMAL SENSITIZER

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 

GUARANTEE: 
2-(thiocyanomethylthio) benzothiazole   15.6% 

Bis (trichloromethyl) sulphone   5.3%

REGISTRATION NO. 21502 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS: 210 L
1100 L

LOT NO:
NET WEIGHT:

NALCO CANADA INC.
P.O. BOX  5002, BURLINGTON, ONTARIO L7R 3Y9

TEL: (416) 632-8791
P.O. BOX 6120, STATION C, EDMONTON, ALBERTA T5B 4K5

TEL: (403) 449-5252
IN CASE OF EMERGENCY, PHONE (1-800-463-3216) (24 HOURS)

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: Apply by metered pump.  To control bacterial
and fungal growth on paper and paperboard machines NALCON 7677 is
added to the white water or stock at 0.05 to 0.5 kg/tonne of dry
paper or paperboard produced.  For mold resistant paper or
paperboard NALCON 7677 is used at 2.44 to 7.32 kg/1000m2 of
surface.  For coated paper or board NALCON 7677 is incorporated
in the coating mix prior to application of the coating.  For
uncoated paper or board NALCON 7677 is dispersed in water,
surface sizing solution, or other solvent and applied to the
surface to be protected by means of an applicator roll.



USE RESTRICTION: Not for use in the manufacture of paper or
paperboard used for food packaging.

PRECAUTIONS: NALCON 7677 is corrosive and causes severe eye
injury and skin irritation and is harmful if swallowed.  Can
cause dermal sensitization.  Do not get in eyes, on skin or on
clothing.  Remove and wash contaminated clothing before reuse. 
Wear goggles or face shield and rubber gloves.  Wash thoroughly
after handling.

This product is toxic to fish.  Do not discharge effluent
containing this active ingredient into lakes, streams, ponds,
estuaries or public waters.  Do not discharge effluent containing
this product to sewer systems.  Do not contaminate water by
cleaning of equipment or disposal of waste.  Apply this pesticide
only as specified on this label.

FIRST AID: Wash skin with soap and water for at least 15 minutes. 
In case of eye contact, flush with water and get immediate
medical attention.  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  Drink
promptly a large quantity of milk, egg whites, gelatin solution,
or if these are not available, drink large quantities of water. 
Avoid alcohol.  Call a physician immediately.

DISPOSAL:

1. Close valve.
2. Arrange for return of Porta-Feed.
3. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 

and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of 
Environment Canada. 

4. For small spills.  Recover free liquid.  Soak up residue
with  solids absorbent.  DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. 
INFORM  ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #3.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Undiluted product could be fatal if
swallowed.  Give patient repeated glasses of water and contact
physician.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label



information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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